





variances to builders and set up an enforcemen: ffice for DLCD. A portion of this
bill would have granted a one-time exception fol ities to expand their UGBs into
urban reserves rapidly without approval by the « te or counties. The Governor's
office removed protection for intergovernment:  greements for unincorporated
urban reserve land bordering multiple cities. An  1er bill which failed deals with the
right to sue your medical provider or insurance  mpany. HB 3013 also failed, which
pharmacists advocated for and would have imp  2d a $10 per prescription drug fee
for any public employee. The final day of the session was very dramatic, with
NUMEerous recesses.

Doug summarized some successes for Deschutes County. The ADU bill (without
amendments) passed early and was signed into law, by the Governor. The County
received $15 million towards the courthouse expansion funding. Most capital
construction projects went unfunded, and many others were cut by 50%. IMPACTS
funding came through.

Doug summarized some of the misses for this legislative session. Funding towards
Public Health came up short. Behavioral Health, particularly workforce funding,
went unfunded. HB 3126, providing regional mental health treatment facilities for
youth, did not pass.

Doug summarized next steps. There will be no special session in July. There may be
a special session around the third week of September. The Governor may ask for a
special session for the land use bill HB 3414. Interim hearings will take place in
November. The short session (35 days) will likely begin in early February. Doug
expressed his appreciation to Deschutes County’s delegation.

Robert Tintle asked Doug about the $15 million from the general fund towards the
courthouse funding, and whether there are any special strings attached to the use
of these funds. Doug expects that the Department of Administrative Services (DAS)
will likely write a contract similar to a bond funding contract. He added that extra
bonding capacity was left on the table as unallocated.

Regarding HB 3414’s failure this session, Commissioner Chang asked about
opportunities and strategies, should this bill move again in special session. He
believes the City of Bend is interested in bringing some lands at the eastside of
Bend into the UGB, adding that there may be opportunities to coordinate with the
city on HB 3414 or other related legislation. Doug reported that Governor Kotek and
her staff were unwilling to negotiate on HB 3414 at the end of the session, and will
need to work collaboratively. The Mayor of Bend testified on this bill twice, and the
City of Redmond has expressed interest as well. He also expects AOC to engage.
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Next Meeting: This wraps up Legislative Update m s for the 2023 Legislative Session.

Doug Riggs will present to the Board during their pt ieeting on July 12, 2023.
Adjourn: Commissioner DeBone adjourned the me at8:37 a.m.
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